
 

 

 

 

June 2019  

Hello Pastors and Praying Friends,  

We thank the Lord for each of you co-laboring with us in this ministry of IBOM-ASIA.  God is working throughout 

Southeast Asia and it is exciting to see and hear of His dealings in the hearts of man.   

Saya (Bro) Edward in Mandalay recently had the privilege of leading this 82-year-old man 

to Christ.  His name is U Htun Taung.  His wife passed away six years ago from leprosy and 

now he has it as well and is not expected to live too long.  He told Saya Edward “Pastor, I 

may not be able to make it to your church because I am too weak to go far away from my 

house, but I promise to see you in heaven!”  As tears streamed down his face he smiled and 

said “Yes, I will see you in heaven.”  

On July 20, 1816 Adoniram Judson printed the first edition of his Burmese 

Gospel tract on A View of the Christian Religion.  Our team located a copy of this tract and have it 

ready to be reprinted.  We can have them printed in Myanmar and save on the shipping costs and 

avoid the difficulty of getting them into the country as well.  This is a ten-page booklet, printed in 

color on good quality paper.  The cost is $1000 for 10,000 copies.  I would love to see the Lord 

provide the funds to get this tract printed for the 203rd Anniversary of its original printing and have 

an evangelistic campaign on July 20, 2019.   

At right is the Judson Translation of the Bible in the Burmese language.  This was the first 

translation of the Bible for the Burmese people.  We can purchase these quality Bibles in Yangon, 

for $6.00 each.  We currently have 17 churches and 3 orphanages in Myanmar.  I would like to raise 

the funds to purchase at least 1000 Bibles.  The people in Myanmar need to have the Word of God 

in their homes to grow in His grace.  Please pray for these literature needs so we can continue to 

make a difference in Myanmar.  

Lastly, I ask that you pray for our son Andrew Murray.  Andrew has graduated high school and is 

seeking God’s will for his life.  He is prayerfully considering sports management and missions.  He 

desires to take the Gospel into various places using a sports program as his platform.  He has been 

invited to participate in the National Hoops/Inside the Lines Ministry this summer.  Please join us in 

prayer for him that the Lord will guide and direct according to His will, as well as supplying the need 

for that ministry.  Please see the attached letter from him.  

By His grace and for His glory,  
The Chris Murray Family 
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